
July 14, 2011�

MEMORANDUM NO: 059-11HR�

TO:                  Agency Administrators�

FROM:             Bobbie Chappell, Director of Human Resources�

VIA:���������������������Rip Colvin, Executive Director  

RE:                 Policy Clarification 2011-#003: Administering FMLA for Employees with 
Prior Service at a State Entity Outside of the State Personnel System (SPS) 

The Workforce Development and Benefits Team within the Department of Management 
Services (DMS), Division of Human Resource Management has issued Policy 
Clarification: 2011-#003, Administering FMLA for Employees with Prior Service at a 
State Entity Outside of the State Personnel System (SPS).  
 
The question was asked, is prior service at a state entity outside of the State Personnel 
System (SPS) included as part of the cumulative services and hours worked 
calculations used for determining FMLA eligibility?  The short answer is, no.  Attached 
you will find the Policy Clarification that goes into detail about the issue, policy, 
background and applicable statutes/rule citation. 
 
According to Rule 60L-29.002, F.A.C., Definitions - (5) “State Personnel System” means 
the employment system comprised of positions within the Career Service, selected 
Exempt Service, or Senior Management Service and within all agencies except those in 
the State University System, the Florida Lottery, the Legislature, the Justice 
Administration System, or the State Court System. 
 
Please contact Andy Snuggs at SnuggsA@justiceadmin.org if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you. 
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